
Public Notice of Intent to Procure 
 

December 3, 2020July 27, 2021 
 
Notice is hereby given: 

Northern Arizona Intergovernmental Public Transportation Authority (Mountain Line) intends 
to release a Request for Statement of Qualifications for Civil Engineering and Design 
Services. The Civil Engineer will be responsible for completing the civil design, coordination 
with the architectural design team and Project Stakeholders, assist in obtaining all necessary 
permits for construction and occupancy, and construction administration for the new 
Downtown Connection Center project.   

The complete RSOQ will be available upon release on our website at: 
https://mountainline.az.gov/services-programs/purchasing/ 
Interested vendors are encouraged to check the website regularly for updates, and to register 
as a vendor at the same web address. 
 
Statements of Qualifications will be submitted electronically as per the instructions in the 
RSOQ.  Award shall be made with reasonable promptness by giving written notice to the 
Proposer whose proposal best conforms to the invitation and will be the most advantageous 
to Northern Arizona Intergovernmental Public Transportation Authority (Mountain Line). Other 
factors to be considered may include, but are not limited to, quality, uniformity of product, and 
Proposer's past performance on other contracts.  However, proposals may be rejected if 
Northern Arizona Intergovernmental Public Transportation Authority (Mountain Line) 
determines that rejection is in the public interest. 

 
Please send all questions to purchasing@naipta.az.gov. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Heather Higgins 
Purchasing and Contracts Officer, DBELO, DPPA 
Mountain Line 
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